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Thursday 9th March 2023 

 

We are a Child Safe School. 
All children have the right to feel safe and to learn. 

We are committed to protecting the wellbeing of students in our care. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Friday 10th March   Curriculum Day—No students required at school today 
Monday 13th March  Labour Day—School Closed—No students required at school today) 
Wednesday 15th March  Foundation (Prep) students commence full time studies 
     Uniform shop open for sales, 9.00am—10.00am 
     Playgroup, 9.00am—11.00am 
Thursday 16th March  Canteen open for sales 
     School Council AGM, 7.00pm 
Monday 20th March  Dr Cranky visits again! 
     Assembly, 3.15pm 

From the Principal, 
 

Greetings All in the Kingsbury community, 
 

By the time that you get this newsletter many of you will be engaging in Meet the Teacher night. This is a 
great opportunity to strengthen the collaboration between home and school. If we can share information 
then the better that relationship will be. So in this episode of the newsletter we will be finishing off our Term 
Overviews. It’s our classroom teachers turn. Happy Reading. 

 

 

Years 3-6 
 

Term 1 begins with our Berry Street Program. This is the time when teachers and students discuss expectations, revisit 
the school values and develop learning goals for the year. Berry Street is an important part of the term to reinforce 
student understanding of school values, good study habits and positive social skills. We will be revisiting and building 
upon student skills throughout the year. 
 

Maths 
Maths will involve further exploration of fractions and decimals. We will revise equations using the four operations 
and explore mean, medium and average of data collections. Students will also select strategies to predict solutions, 
and count from various points using patterns. Students will explore Place value by looking at the value of each digit in 
various positions and the relationship between each position. 
 

Literacy 
Reading:   Students will use various strategies when they decode and make meaning of texts. They will describe 
  literal  and implied meaning and make connections between themselves and the world around them. This 
  will be done through class novels and guided reading books. 
 

Writing:  In writing, the focus will be on Persuasive and Narrative genre. There will be targeted grammar lessons, 
  which will cover nouns, verbs, adjectives as well as punctuation. Editing skills will be encouraged as a part 
  of their writing, where they will go through the process of self-edit, peer edit and teacher edit. On top of 
  this, students will be working on weekly SMART spelling lessons based on their ability. 
 

These topics covered in Maths and Literacy will assist the grade 3 and 5 students prepare for NAPLAN. 
 

Continued next page….. 



 

Science 
The focus for our Science Studies this Semester is on the Biological Sciences. The students will analyse how structural 

and behavioural adaptations of living things enhance their survival, and predict and describe the effect of 

environmental changes on individual living things. They will group living things based on observable features and 

distinguish them from non-living things. Students will describe relationships that assist the survival of living things. 

They will compare the key stages in the life cycle of a plant and an animal and relate life cycles to growth and survival. 

Wayne Bolton, Melissa Brownlee & Matthew McKenzie-McHarg 

 

 

 

Years 1-2 

Students are expected to be at school every day and on time, unless they are sick.  When your child is absent, it is a 

requirement that you contact the school or use Compass to inform us for the reason. 

Nightly Reading 

There is an expectation that students will read at least 5 books per week.  Please ensure your child reads or you read 
to your child every night and sign their reading log book.  The home reading log book will be checked regularly. 

Learning to Learn/Berry Street Education Model/School Values 

 Students learn about the School Values 
 Promote positive learning environment and skills 
 Safety plan and ‘Are you Ready to Learn?’, brain breaks & mindfulness activities. 
 Students will take part in co-operative group activities and practise socialising with other students 
 
Mathematics 
 Place value (ones, tens, hundreds and thousands) 
 Celebrating the importance of number 10 in our place value system 
 Counting patterns and skip counting and ordinal numbers 
 Addition and subtraction 
 2D shapes and 3D objects 
 Experimentation with graphs to display data collected 
 
English 
 Phonological awareness program (Little Learners Love Literacy and S.M.A.R.T spelling program) 
 Narrative and recount writing 
 Reading comprehension skills (both written and oral)  
 Handwriting development  
 Show and Tell 
 
Science 
 Students will learn about their identity and what it means to be unique.  
 They will consider how they have changed in their life and reflect on the things that they will be able to do in the 

future.  
 They will learn about staying safe and taking responsible risks, healthy food, expressing their emotions clearly and 

dealing with conflict.  
 

Marcelina Jap & Katherine Wicks 
 

Continued next page…... 
 



 

 

 

 

Foundation (Prep) 

Mathematics 
Number& Algebra  
 Counting forwards and backwards to 10 and beyond  

 Ordering and comparing groups  

 Connecting number names, numerals and quantities initially to ten  
 
Measurement & Geometry  
 Days of the week, understanding of terms like ‘yesterday’, ‘today’ and ‘tomorrow’  

 What is longer, what is heavier?  
 
Shape  
 Identifying common 2D shapes, sorting of objects according to shape  
 
English 
 
Reading 
 Concepts of print: how do we read a book, where do we start, which way do we go, what is a word, a letter, a 

sentence  

 Letter recognition and awareness of the relationship between sounds and letters  

 Predictions about events in text from looking at the cover and illustrations 
 
Writing 
 Writing their own name  

 Upper and lower case letter formation  

 Copying modelled writing   
 Copying/Writing simple sentences with a beginning focus on capital letters and full stops  
 
 
Speaking and Listening: 
Students will develop their speaking skills by actively participating in ‘Play- Based Learning’. There will be a focus on 
speaking using complete sentences and correct tenses. They will participate in activities like ‘Show and Tell’,’ Listen 
and Draw’ or ‘Weekend Share’.  
 
Berry Street Education Model  
This term, our unit of work is about ‘Learning to Learn’ including  
What happens at school? How can I be a good friend? What is a rule? Students will be learning terms and participating 
in activities such as relaxation/mindfulness, community circles, brain breaks, belly breathing and distinguishing 
between good/poor choices. There will also be a strong focus on our School Values; Respect, Teamwork and 
Collaboration, Safety, Learning, Friendship.  
 

Cathy Valkanis & Cindy Nguyen 

 

 

Continued next page…. 



From the Principal (continued) 
 
 

Absences and Lateness  
This topic often appears in School Newsletters. It is probably time to raise it as it is very important. Learning continuity 
is very important especially for young students. When it is disrupted then kids almost have to restart their learning. 
They need to pick up the thread , and this can be tricky. Absence and Lateness disrupt this flow significantly. 
 

For absences it is important that parents or guardians notify us on the reason why kids are away. If they don’t these 
become what’s called unapproved. If too many of these occur then our staff will contact parents directly. In the first 
instance it will be the classroom teacher, then Mr Bolton our Welfare Coordinator , then it will be a letter from my 
office. The final step, which I hope it doesn’t get to, may be involvement from the Department of Education. 
 

Lateness has a similar impact. Students who arrive late tend to miss the lesson introduction which is when new 
learning and information is provided to students. When this occurs it is becomes difficult for students to pick up the 
thread for that session. Over coming weeks I will be monitoring this situation and having conversations to support 
students to arrive on time and ready to learn. 
 
All the best 
Brett Millott 
Principal 

  
 





ART NEWS 
 

Mrs Krause is    
looking for         
donations of used 
magazines and/or 
newspapers for 
collages.   
 
If you have any of 
these at home, 
please pop drop 
them off to the Art 
Room. 




